
future, as we value our young people in their 
roles as worship leaders.   
   Check out the “Tree of Youth” in the 
Narthex, created by Rylie Bradley.  While we 
have many more pictures to add, you can   
select the name of one of our young people to 
pray for daily, whether they are pictured or yet 
to be pictured.  We also have our Tree of Life 
children pictured for you to select one of them 
(and their teacher) for prayers.  Use your cell 
phone to snap the picture of your student, 
write your name down as prayer partner and 
that’s all there is to it! You can be the advo-
cate for one of these young people God has 
entrusted to our care, as you make a vital spir-
itual enhancement to another’s faith. Thank 
you in advance for participating in this part of 
our Growing Young journey. It is only with 
your commitment and engagement that we 
will become more and more the agency for 
our young people’s growth in God’s love! 
   Don’t forget to watch the bulletin for   
opportunities to gather in our Cross-
Generation settings, where you can share life 
and faith “face-to-face” with others.  Everyone 
is welcome and needed! 
 

Grace and Peace,   
 

Pastor Bobbie 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in the 
Faith, 
   Wow!  What a thrilling day Friday, 
September 16th was! We brought a 
couple hundred of our “neighbors” 
to the first “Growing Young Experi-
ment” - our Ice Cream Social!   

   1,000 postcard invitations were sent, Face-
book ads targeted neighborhood residents and 
signage plus fliers all came together to create a 
way-better-than-anticipated influx of participants! 
   I have never been so proud of our Trinity 
peeps.  Watching you welcome and talk to folks 
you have never met before, and play games and 
color and read Bible stories with little ones, just 
melted my heart.  The ice cream we shared was 
pretty tasty too!   
   As we continue in our “Growing Young” 
journey, working with our Task Force and Andy 
Jung as consultant, I cannot wait to see what 
possibilities will pop up next for us to be adven-
turesome and courageous in our sharing God’s 
welcome.  As you will recall, the focus of our    
process is to deepen our effectiveness in helping 
young people discover the love of God and fall in 
love with our faith community. 
   Having been enamored of this faith commu-
nity for many, many years, it is sometimes     
challenging to me to re-invent the way I engage 
in ministry.  Growing Young is helping me again 
re-evaluate my perspectives on faith formation for 
our young people. We have worked toward cross-
generational learning experiences — drawing  
people of all ages together to share the process.  
Now we will keep regular cross-generational    
opportunities, and add age-related options as 
well. 
   Discovering leadership roles for our young 
people that they can excel in — like Tanner with 
the worship streaming and Rylie in singing with 
the Praise Band — continue to be in the forefront 
of our exploration.  I look forward to having a  
revised Student Minister position in the near    

Sunday, October 30th 

4-6pm 
   We are hosting Trunk or Treat at Trinity for 
our neighbors, once again.  You can participate 
by registering your decorated car, being a help-
er, or bringing candy. Please sign up on a Blue 
Form or contact the church office: 941-747-
3081 trinitylutheransecretary@gmail.com. 
We’ll provide your candy to cars to give out! 

mailto:trinitylutheransecretary@gmail.com


TLC’s Mission:  Being Neighbor  †  Sharing God’s Transforming Love! 

Rebecca’s Notes  

Dear Friends, 

      At first, Queen Elizabeth II’s    

funeral at Westminster Abbey on 

September 19 was not on my radar, 

but I happened to be driving Daniel to 

the airport early that morning, and NPR was starting their 

live coverage of the event. I soon became obsessed with 

it. I looked up the order of service, researched the music 

leaders and perused the list of music that would be offered 

by the choir, organ, trumpets and bagpipes.  

      Though we are physically many miles away from the 

English people, we are still spiritually connected to the 

folks who both led and attended the service. We worship 

the same God and observe many of the same liturgical 

practices as those who worship at Westminster Abbey. We 

are connected in this way by a far more sacred thread than 

that of race, denomination, culture, economic demographic 

or any other thread we use to differentiate ourselves from 

other humans around the globe.  Though one of the divid-

ing lines in our church’s history has been the defining of 

music as either “traditional” or “contemporary”, the tradi-

tions of our worship practices connect us spiritually with 

other believers both along the timeline of human existence 

and along the physical miles that separate us around the 

earth.  Congregational song, community prayer, Holy  

Communion, sharing the peace, and hearing God’s word 

read aloud are examples of traditions that strengthen our 

common identity as people of God. 

      This article (linked below) is an excellent jumping-off 

point if you are interested in reading more about the music 

of Queen Elizabeth II’s funeral:  

https://www.classicfm.com/music-news/queen-elizabeth-ii-
funeral-music/     

      See you in worship! 

      Rebecca Kasang 

       beakietoo@gmail.com    

Opportunities This Month 
 Serve Hot Meal at Our Daily Bread, 9-11:30am: 

Thurs., October 13th. 

 Ladies’ Chat & Chew: Thurs., Oct. 20th, Carmen’s 

Italian Café, 515 27th St. E, 34208 (off SR64). All are  

invited to join in!  RSVP by  Sun., 10/16 to Pat Benson: 

pattybeenutty@gmail.com  or  941-758-4610. 

Vicar’s Voice 

Greetings TLC family! 
As we approach Reformation Day, I’m 
reminded of a good-natured prank 
played by two Lutheran students at the 
university where I used to work. We 
were all in a group of volunteers that 
served “grab and go” breakfast items 
early in the morning to the campus com-

munity. On October 31, the young men snuck over to the 
Catholic church adjacent to our food station and taped a 
copy of Luther’s 95 theses to the front door. They came 
back laughing and congratulating themselves for finishing 
the job before anyone arrived for morning mass. At least 
they used duct tape instead of creating holes in the door 
with nails.  
 Lutherans have always known how to be snarky, I 
guess. Did you know there’s a website called the Lutheran 
Insulter (https://ergofabulous.org/luther/) that randomly 
generates examples of verbal abuse Martin Luther directed 
at his theological opponents in his writings?  
 “You are a toad eater and a fawner.” 
 “You are such a coward that you try to catch every 
word and evaluate it like a man who tries to trap the wind in 
his coat.” 
 “May God punish you, I say, you shameless, bare-
faced liar, devil’s mouthpiece, who dares to spit out, before 
God, before all the angels, before the dear sun, before all 
the world, your devil’s filth.” So poetic! 
 Luther was upset when Pope Leo X authorized the 
sale of indulgences to raise funds to construct St. Peter’s 
Basilica in Rome. The medieval church taught that        
people’s sins could be wiped away if they “made satisfac-
tion,” often by saying prayers or giving alms. However, if 
they didn’t do enough before dying, their souls were 
trapped in purgatory until purified of every sin – a scary 
prospect! Indulgences reduced a soul’s stint in purgatory, 
but in 1517 the church started selling them. Now the rich 
could (supposedly) afford to get their loved ones to heaven 
faster while the poor were forced to imagine their kin     
languishing in torment. 
 Economic injustice is a problem we still face today…
some folks live comfortably while others struggle to pay for 
housing, healthcare, and other basics. Luther urged Chris-
tians to resist inequality by faithfully helping each other. 
“God does not need our good works,” he wrote, “but our 
neighbor does.” 
 Peace to you and happy “Reformation Month”! 
 

Vicar Kerri  

https://www.classicfm.com/music-news/queen-elizabeth-ii-funeral-music/
https://www.classicfm.com/music-news/queen-elizabeth-ii-funeral-music/
https://ergofabulous.org/luther/


TLC’s Mission:  Being Neighbor  †  Sharing God’s Transforming Love! 

From TOL Director, Shawna Clark:      
       Lots of learning is taking 

place here at TOL since school 

started in August. We ended 

September with VPK assess-

ment testing and my-oh-my how 

proud we are that all 7 students 

scored high averages. We are 

proud of Mrs. Kim for her hard work over the summer to 

give her students a great push to begin the new school 

year.  

       In our Three-Year-Old class, the students are learning 

to trace their name. Miss Hailey is teaching her students 

each letter that is in their names.  

       In our Two's class, the students continue working on 

Shapes and Colors. Also, Mrs. Dana has started potty 

training a few students.   

       In our One-Year-Old class, Ms. Jamie is teaching her 

little friends manners, and their names, and how to share. 

Some of her students have also learned how to clean up.  

       Our infant room teacher, Ms. Jessica, is working on 
building gross motor skills with her students. A few stu-
dents have learned how to sit up on their own, and a few 
have started to crawl.   

       We still have a few openings for new students —    

including VPK, but they’re going quickly. Please contact 

me for information: 941-747-1756.  

Tree of Life Preschool  
Providing Pre-Kindergarten Instruction and Christian 

Childcare for 6 weeks - 5 years old:  941-747-1756 

Update on Julliana and Jamerson! 
    Jamerson loves Ms. Jamie, 

his teacher in the One-Year- 

Old class at Tree of Life. He is 

starting to be more verbal — 

you will also notice if you at-

tend the 10:45am worship that 

he doesn’t know a stranger!  

That big grin — and vibrant 

run — are such a delight! 

    Julliana is ensconced back 

at Manatee Technical College 

for work toward her GED.  

Many thanks to all our drivers: Jodie Lawman, Pat Benson, 

Paul Schamell, Vicar Kerri, Pastor Bobbie, Susan Hullett, 

Shirley Grosser and Kathy Scherz.   

      Since Julliana’s home country of Cameroon was recent-

ly  determined to be an unsafe community, the US has ex-

tended TPS (Temporary  Protected Status).  We will file for 

TPS for Julliana with our attorney, and also reapply for her 

work permit.   

      Julliana is indeed grateful for all the love and compas-

sion our faith community shares with her and Jamerson.  

Thank you for your love, prayers and donations. 

Tree of Life FUNDRAISER! 

    This school activity is to raise funds for much-needed 
new school supplies. The TOL class with the most orders 
wins an ice cream party!!! Orders close October 5th. 
    You can support Jamerson’s class by ordering directly 
from www.midlandfundraising.com when you use 
Jamerson’s ID 00195198. Or you may select your items in 
the Narthex when you come to worship!   

Beach Worship !! 
Sunday, October 16th, 6:30pm   

     Invite family and friends to join us as we worship in one of God’s most beautiful spaces! We’ll pray, 

sing, hear a devotional message. Holy Communion will be administered. 

     Bring your beach chair. Join us steps south of Manatee Public Beach, at the very end of Manatee 
Avenue. Plan to stay for the wondrous sunset! 

Take-Out Fundraiser  

Tuesday, October 18th,  

Drive-thru pick up — 5-6pm  
 We’ve missed having our cooking classes 
with Chef Darrell — but here’s the next best way to enjoy 

an amazing meal prepared just for us!  

 You can enjoy dinner at home with almost no work 
(except cleaning up after yourselves) AND help us contin-
ue our support of Julliana and Jamerson’s journey to US 

citizenship. But get your orders in early.  

 Limited to the first 60 people who reply! Suggested 
donation for each meal is $20.  Order on the Blue Form or 

by contacting the church office by Thursday, October 13th. 

 Thank you! 

http://www.midlandfundraising.com


Trinity’s Habitat Work Day 

Saturday, September 24th 
Many thanks to our construction team for their hard work 

and dedication on the home for the Vazquez family:    

Nadine Cozzette, Rachel Kronmann, Becky and Rod 

Rodeman, Chaplain Cliff Michaelsen, Barbara Shaner 

and Vicar Kerri True. Thanks also to our refreshment 

providers: Pat Benson, Rachel Kronmann, Ginger 

Marcinko and Barbara Shaner. 

SHARING AND CARING 
Prayer Partners Sought: 

A Growing Young Activity 
    In the Narthex there are two bulletin boards 
with the photos and names of the young people 
God has entrusted to our care. There is also a 
place for you to select a young person to sign up 
and pray for each day. 
 The Tree of Life board is to your right as you 
enter the Narthex from outside. 

 The Trinity Tree of Youth board is on a board 
to your left, over the bookcases. Thank you to 
Riley Bradley for creating this tree! 

How do you become a prayer partner? What do 
you do? 

 Select a child or young person 
 Write their name on the chart 
 Write your name in the next column 
 Include that young person’s name in your 

prayers each day, asking for wisdom and 
growing in body, mind and soul; for their 
teacher and classmates (TOL); and for them 
to feel the presence of God’s love surrounding 
and building in their young life an abundance 
of joy and peace! 

 Attend events at Trinity where our children 
and young people are highlighted 

Thank you for caring for those God has entrusted 
to our care. 

     

Thanksgiving Baskets for Parenting 
Matters, Big Brothers Big Sisters &  
PACE Center for Girls 
Already! It is time to collect 
food and funds for our     
annual Thanksgiving Basket 
projects! This year we will 
provide 55 food baskets for 
PACE Girls’ families, 25 for 
Big Brothers Big Sisters’ families, and 75 for 
Parenting Matters.   

    We delight to share the abundance God has 
placed in our stewardship! You may bring food 
contributions to the church by Sunday, October 
30th — or if you prefer our ministry team to do 
the shopping, please donate funds and mark 
them “Thanksgiving Baskets”. Each basket 
contains: green beans, corn, mac and cheese, 
cranberry sauce, mashed potatoes, stuffing, 
gravy and a dessert, as well as a $15 gift card 
to purchase a Turkey! Thank you for helping. 



LEARNING  TOGETHER 

Contemplative Yoga 
Sat. at 8 or 10:30am 

Chair Yoga 
Sun. at 4pm 

      Join with Pastor Bobbie and the folks who are connecting 
breath and prayer and body movement as they explore relat-
ing and empowering ways to practice the presence of God 
while engaging in ancient yoga postures. Saturday morning 
has two times: 8am and 10:30am; Sunday’s session is Con-

templative Chair Yoga at 4pm, focusing on seated postures.  
All classes have the same scriptural and prayer content.  

      Bring your own water bottle and yoga mat, or use one of 
ours.  

      Arrive a few minutes early to complete  a  
waiver  form  at your first class.  

      Free and open to everyone, beginner 
yogis included!   Invite others to join you! 

Fun & Faith Night,  

Saturday, September 24th 

    Last month, folks of all ages gathered to 
share a meal and brain storm upcoming F&F 
Nights’ themes! 

 

 

 
 

 
 

    No one is too old or too 
young, too …..!   

    ALL are invited to enjoy our 
fun and faith formation activities 
when a light meal, crafts or 
games, and a brief study (by 
age group) are shared by all. 

    Spoiler alert: think Mexican 
for November 19th….      

 

Find Your Inner Artist! 

Fun and Faith Night -- ALL Ages  

Saturday, October 22nd,  6:15pm ! 

This month’s Cross Generation 
activity is designed for ALL 
ages to   discover and engage 
our unique creative talents.  

You are invited — everyone, 
ALL ages, of all painting skill 
levels.  Please join us in TLC’s 
Fellowship Hall for a light 
meal, painting and fellowship 
led by Trinity's resident artist, 
Amanda Arquette.   

Please bring a favorite food dish to share! 
(appetizer, side, entrée or dessert.) 

Invite your friends and neighbors 
to join in. All are welcome! $10 
covers the painting materials. 
Please sign up on a Blue Form or 
by contacting the church office by 
October 15th! 

 

Saturdays 4:30pm 

Sundays 10am 

     Jesus - Others - You !  ALL 

of us. ALL ages. Join with us in 

a weekly time of sharing our 

lives and faith together.  We reflect on the scripture for the 

weekend, share highs and lows, and engage life with the 

lens of God’s love and grace together! 

     Come and connect with folks in our faith community!  

Recently Riley, Tanner and Lily shared a few of their High 

School summer camp experiences at JOY.  

High School Students Planning Meeting,  

Sunday, October 2nd, 10am.  

Please come with your ideas for fun and faith activities and 

mission projects.  



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     
 

1  8am and 10:30am  
Contemplative Yoga 

4:30pm  J.O.Y. 
5:30pm Worship 

 

2  8:30am  Outdoor 
9:15am  Contemporary 
10am  J.O.Y. 
10am  High School gather 
10:45am Traditional  
4pm Chair Yoga 

3 Office 
Hours: 

 10am-Noon 
 
 8pm AA 

4  Office Hours: 
 9am-Noon 

4pm Sunday 
Praise Band 

5:15pm Choir 
7pm Book Study 

5 Office Closed 

 
 

 
8:30pm AA 

6 Office Hours: 
  9am-Noon 

 

 

7 Office Hours: 
   9am-Noon 
 

 

 

8 
8am and 10:30am 

Contemplative Yoga 
4:30pm  J.O.Y. 
5:30pm Worship   

9 
8:30am Outdoor Worship 
9:15am Contemporary 
10am  J.O.Y. 
10:45am Traditional  
4pm Chair Yoga 

10 Office 
Hours:  

 10am-Noon 
  
 

 8pm AA 

11   Office Hours: 
    9am-Noon 

4pm Sunday 
Praise Band 

5:15pm Choir 
6:30pm Bells 

12   Office 
     Closed 
1pm STREAM 

House mtg 
7pm Council 
8:30pm AA 

13 Office Hours:  
      9am-Noon 
9am Serve at 

ODB 
 

14 Office Hours: 
  9am-Noon 
 

 

15  8am and 10:30am 
Contemplative Yoga 

9am TOL Board 

4:30pm   J.O.Y. 
5:30pm Worship   

16 
8:30am Outdoor Worship 
9:15am Contemporary 
10am   J.O.Y. 
10:45am Traditional 
4pm Chair Yoga 
6:30pm Beach Worship 

17 Office  
     Hours: 

10am-Noon 

1pm Quilters 

8pm AA 

18  Office Hours: 
       9am-Noon 
 
5-6pm  Take Out 

Fundraiser 

6:30pm Bells  

19   Office  
      Closed 
 

7pm STREAM 
mtg at TLC 

 

8:30pm AA 

20 Office Hours: 
      9am-Noon 

 
 

 

5pm Chat & 
Chew 

 

21   Office  
       Hours: 
   9am-Noon 

22   9am Mid-Gulf 

Conference 

4:30pm  J.O.Y. 
5:30pm Worship   
6:15pm Find the Artist 

in You—Fun and 
Faith Night !! 

23    8:30am Outdoor 
9:15am Contemporary 
10am   J.O.Y. 
10:45am Traditional  
4pm Chair Yoga 

24   Office  
       Hours:  
10am-Noon 

1pm Quilters 

8pm AA 

25  Office Hours: 
 9am-Noon 

4pm Sun. Praise  
5:15pm Choir 
6:30pm Bells 

26   Office  
      Closed 
1:30 & 6:30 
STREAM Mtgs  
8:30pm AA 

27 Office Hours: 
   9am-Noon 
 

 
 

28 Office Hours: 
      9am-Noon 

29  Reformation 

8am and 10:30am  
Contemplative Yoga 

4:30pm  J.O.Y. 
5:30pm Worship   

30      Reformation 

8:30am Outdoor Worship 
9:15am Contemporary 
10am   J.O.Y. 
10:45am Traditional  
4pm Trunk or Treat 

31  Office  
       Hours:  
10am-Noon 

1pm Quilters 

8pm AA 

     

October 2022 

October Birthdays 
1st Shirley Kneller, Erik Glushonkov 
2nd Rev. James Dugan, Bryson Asbury, Margie Ann Fillip 
3rd Kimberly Kalaman, Ellen Crawford 
4th Janice Evans, Patrick Alkire 
5th Denise Cothron, Pattianne Mizell 
8th Linda Arquette 
9th Jaden Jimenez, Gary Carter 
10th Madalene Hardison 
11th Nancy Shaulis 
13th Suzann Zoltner 
14th Susan Shoffstall, Kathie Butelli 
15th Brandon Coffey, Darlene Beal-Bloom 
18th Beth Beck 
19th Anastasia Procyk 
20th Sergei Glushonkov 
21st Christopher St. Clair, Brooks Frees, Patrick Weed 

24th  Paul Hernandez 
26th Andrew Bradley, Joe Sloss,  
 Evelyn Kalaman 
27th George Hurnyak 
28th Rebecca Rodeman 
29th Carmen Love, Timothy Monroe,  
 John Secor 
 

 

October Anniversaries 
4th Gwin & Leone Wilburn 
5th Douglas & Barbara Roper, Patrick & Sara Alkire 
12th James & Kathlene Scherz 
20th  Jeffrey & Janice Reises  
21st Terry & Ann Terhardt, Bruce & Dianne VanVoorhis, Sam 
 & Kathy Calello 
27th Darrell & Pattianne Mizell 



S.T.R.E.A.M: Stronger Together Reaching 
Equality Across Manatee 
Our fall House Meetings are getting ready to roll out!  Please be sure to sign up for one of the 

times listed below on a Blue Form, or by contacting the church office.  If you don’t see a House 

Meeting time that works for you, and you would like to host one to add to the schedule, please 

call the church office. We will hold as many house meetings as needed to get everyone who 

wants to be involved on board! 
 

 1pm, Wed., Oct. 12th at Pastor Bobbie’s Home 

 7pm, Wed., Oct. 19th at TLC, Host: Vicar Kerri 

 1:30pm, Wed., Oct. 26th at TLC, Host: Larry Helberg 

 6:30pm, Wed., Oct. 26th at Gardens of Parrish Clubhouse, Host: Larry Helberg 

 

If you have any questions, please also direct them to Larry Helberg at l_helberg@yahoo.com.  

or Vicar Kerri at vicar.kerri@gmail.com. 

While we have 15 dedicated congregations currently invested in our STREAM ministry, we are also inviting others to come on 

board.  Now that we have successfully completed the one year cycle and understand how the process works, we are better 

able to communicate the excitement that is created when we see positive change that is influenced by people of faith working 

together.  A big thank you to everyone involved last year — and a pre-emptive thank you to those who will join us! 

Praise and Pinch Form 
As a congregation, we are committed to voicing our praises and “not sitting on our pinches”!  To be a healthy, faithful     
community, we need to be open with one another about what we expect in all areas of our life together. If there is anything 
in our community life that brings you joy or causes you to be concerned, please share your feelings and questions. Thank 
you for taking the time to communicate about the ways we are doing well in our ministry together at Trinity, and the areas 
that need attention. Please mail this form to the church office. 
 

Praises:  _________________________________________________________________________ 

 __________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

Pinches: ___________________ ______________________________________________________ 

 ___________________________________________________________________________ 

 

A specific question I would like answered:  _______________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 
 
Name________________________________________    
(If you would like a direct response to your Praise or Pinch)  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mutual Ministry Team Members:  Dale Haack, Chair, Jan Evans, Dave Gleeson, Lucille Hymes, and Pastor Blackburn.  

mailto:l_helberg@yahoo.com
mailto:vicar.kerri@gmail.com


Stewardship Up-Date 
January - August 2022 

Offerings/Income: $229,739.58 

Expenses Paid:  
Altar Guild            835.03 
Building Maintenance       2,746.22 
Copier Maintenance       3,687.10 
Church Council           250.00 
Custodial/Supplies       2,537.50 
Electricity        8,347.34 
Insurance-Liability       8,339.84 
Lawn Maintenance          495.88 
Office Expense        3,642.13 
Postage           597.99 
Security            553.22 
Telephone/Internet       3,350.70 
Water/Waste        1,482.61 
Advocacy        3,000.00 
Christian Education          901.74 
Evangelism           279.08 
Fellowship           398.78 
Stewardship           467.83 
Student Minister        1,400.00 
Worship/Music        2,049.93 
Synod Benevolence     12,000.00 
Staff     156,294.66 
Vicar Program       30,417.25 
Total Expenses: $244,074.83 
 

General Fund Balance: $ -14,335.25 
 

 

Summary:   As we wrap up the sum-
mer months and head into fall, we are 
grateful for the generous gifts of our 
people who have funded 94% the 
ministries of Trinity.   As we anticipate 
an increase in giving as we return to 
in-person worship more and more with 
Covid transmission numbers drop-
ping, we continue to give thanks for 
our online worshipers, both near and 
far, and your use of our electronic giv-
ing opportunity.   

      Your giving, both to our regular 
budgeted ministry needs, and our 
special needs, like our support of Julli-
ana and Jamerson, Habitat for       
Humanity, and our Growing Young 
efforts, is indeed blessing from God.   

-Your Stewardship Team 

TLC’s Mission:  Being Neighbor  †  Sharing God’s Transforming Love! 

Mission Endowed Fund 
This endowed fund was created to produce income to help Trinity share God’s 
love in a number of various ministries and to address special needs inside and 
without our faith community.  
       You can donate to our Mission Endowed Fund any time. These gifts accrue 
to grow the principal in the fund, and disbursements are made yearly, with a 
target of 3% annually. Thanks to all who have gifted this fund to make our dis-
bursements possible! Please note “Endowed Fund” on your gift. 

 

Electronic Giving 
   Wherever you are, you may continue to support our ministries if you have an 
internet connection! Secure, “paperless” gifts may be made through our web-
site (www.TLCbradenton.com) by clicking on “Donate” on our Giving Page or 

on the E-Giving logo at the bottom of any page. Thank you!  

“Noisy Offering” The last weekend of each month we collect a “noisy offer-

ing” of  coins  and  rustling paper to support  our neighbors in 
need  who  are  served  by  Our  Daily  Bread.  You may also 
drop off your gifts at the Church Office on Tuesdays or  
Thursdays  or  Fridays  between 9am and Noon. To be 
included in our monthly donation to ODB, you may also 
send a check or add an online contribution through eGiving, from our website. 
Thank you! 

From TLC Health Ministry Team:  Exercise to help your bones 
    Aerobic, weight bearing exercises help improve bone density and strength.  
Some weight bearing exercises are:  
 walking with or without weights, and  
 resistance exercises.   
These activities help increase muscle strength and work to improve balance. 
Strengthening muscles helps decrease the chances of falling.  
    Daily exercises to help improve strength and balance: 
 Weight bearing aerobic exercises like taking stairs and walking with 

weights are good.  (Swimming, aerobics, elliptical trainers, and biking do 
little to improve your bone density and strength – however, they can be 
helpful as low impact exercises.) The really important factor to build bone 
mass is weight bearing exercises. 

 Strength or resistance training with weights, exercise bands, using your 
body weight help to increase muscle strength especially by the spine plus 
these exercises help to protect bones and work to increase bone mass. 

 Flexibility, stability, and balance exercises that may help prevent falling  
include:  Yoga (now available free at Trinity), Pilates, Tai Chi, stretching, 
simple exercise of standing on one leg.   

    When starting a new exercise routine: 
 Check with your doctor. 
 Listen to your body – if you hurt for 2 days after exercises – that can be 

normal; BUT if the pain is sharp or severe, check with your doctor immedi-
ately.                          WEBMD 

John 19:36b   “not one of his bones will be broken”     

Sue Michael, RN, Parish Nurse (Ret.), Trinity Health Ministry Team 

http://www.TLCbradenton.com


TLC’s Mission:  Being Neighbor  †  Sharing God’s Transforming Love! 

TLC Teddy Bears  
For many years, Trinity’s bears have 
shared the message of God’s love 
with those who are struggling or 
celebrating! Please share a bear 
with someone who may need one. 
To replace the bear, place $10 in 
the offering, send by mail or drop off 
in the Church Office. Please note: 
“Teddy Bear.”  Thank you. 

We Pray for:  
 

Family and friends of Don Heling, at his death on August 27th 

Harriet Walters, Alicia Matherne and family at the death of husband and grandfather, Cyril 

Matherne on August 31st 

Family and friends of Marian Moschetti, at her death on September 16th 

Paula Abrams 

Don and Lucy Baber 

Pat Benson and Kathy Calello for their brothers 

Bundrick Family for cousin, Charles Hite 

Erika Chabra for Fred & Andy Chabra, Herman and Jan Greinig; Arlene and Ken Sharino; 

Joe Grimaudo, Nina Delmonte, family of James Romano 

Gail Darga for daughter Liane, son and daughter-in-law Michael and Theresa, Joyce and 

Rich, Marge and Chris, Maryann, Christine Pam and Gail C.  

Tom & Cathy Dougherty for Tom’s brother, Pat 

Gonzalo & Ana Hernandez for Linda and Bonnie 

Susan Hullett for Christine and Elaine 

Jim Kollath, and for Jim’s sister, Nancy Killen  

Dave and Julia Krause for Emma Krause 

Bill and Dee Kribs for Rose Parker, Marilyn Deal 

Sondra Lee for MaryRose Cahill, Bill and Sharon Middleton 

Ginger Marcinko for Margie Rowe, Rev. Anna Madsen, Carole & Bill Curtis’ anniversary, 

Sandy Lomax and family for the death of her son, Russ, and Eva Walker’s birthday 

Debi Miller & John Mathey for Claudine Harris; Gavin and Sullivan York; John Mathey 

Kris Mylett 

Colin Nobles for Diane Shipley 

Karen Petrin for stepdaughter, Toni Benuche  

Judy and Stan Planty for Judy; Lois Heling 

Traci Pope 

Birgit & John Quam for Ryan and Anne Marie and family 

Ilene Quick for daughter, Debbie Dutton 

Wanda Ramsey 

Jeff Reises in celebration of receiving a kidney transplant 

Candy Rinnert 

Candy Robinett 

Mark Shoop, and for his mother Mary Ellen 

Sheri Settle for daughter, Meg 

Nan and Joe Sloss for Nan’s son, Ron Rueckert, and for Mary Fischer 

Joyce Snyder’s husband, Richard; Maryann, Stephanie, Jonathon, Chris Fillip, Christine, 

Margie Fillip 

Terry Terhardt 

Dawn Walter 

Harriet Walters for Pam Matherne 

Arlene Weier, and for Charles Weier 

Connie Whitsett for grandson, Brandon Silcox 

Renee Woinovick for Ernie Woinovick 

Mary Wright 

June Wyss 

Barry Yoder for spouse’s health to improve 

Pat Zink  

 
 

 
 
 

We Pray for 
the Family and Friends of these  

who entered the  
Church Triumphant 

Don Heling, August 27th 
Cyril Matherne, August 31st 

Marian Moschetti, September 16th 

Our Homebound: 
Don and Lucy Baber BD 5/21 & 8/21 
 c/o Holly Brook 
 3503 14th St. W. 
 Bradenton FL 34205 
 

Virginia Duttarer    BD  8-13 
 10731 Old Tampa Rd. 
 Parrish FL 34219  
 

Ann Guild   BD 7/14 
 2405 156th Pl. E. 
 Parrish FL 34219 
 

Lorraine Heidelberg   BD 4/25 
 6104 10th Ave. W. 
 Bradenton FL 34209 
 

Lu Hymes   BD 6/7 
 4460 Fairways Blvd. #507 
 Bradenton FL 34209 
 

Dorothy Royall   BD 7/8 
 c/o Water’s Edge Assisted Living 
 3229 19th St. W   Unit 201 
 Bradenton FL 34205 
 

Terry Terhardt  BD  4/17 
 3810 Manorwood Loop 
 Parrish FL 34219 

    Please note: This list is edited 

monthly.  

    To keep names on it, or to 

make changes, please make note 

on a Blue Form or contact the 

Church Office: 941-747-3081 or 

email TrinityLutheranSecretary@ 

gmail.com. 



Trinity Lutheran Church 
2200 26th Street West 

Bradenton FL 34205 

Tree of Life Preschool & Daycare 
Providing Christian Childcare for 6 
weeks to 5 years old  941-747-1756 

 

Trinity Trends is a monthly publication of: 
Trinity Lutheran Church 

 

2022 TLC Council Members: 
President Gonzalo Hernandez 
Vice President Dave Werning 

Secretary Nick Frees 
Treasurer Dave Cozzette 

Amanda Arquette 
Andy Bradley 
Larry Helberg 
Bruce Henke 
Susan Hullett 

Becky Mannon 
Carole Pletcher 
Barbara Shaner  

 
 

Mark Your Calendar!!! 
Beach Worship, 

Sunday, October 16th, 6:30pm 
 

Take-Out Dinner Fundraiser 
Tuesday, October 18th, 5-6pm 

 

Fun & Faith: Find Your Inner Artist! 
Saturday, October 22nd, 6:15pm 

 

Trunk or Treat! 
Sunday, October 30th, 4-6pm 

 

Reformation Weekend 
October 29th and 30th 

See inside for details!   

Trinity Staff 
The Rev. Dr. Bobbie Blackburn, Pastor, 941-243-9473         Mrs. Rebecca Kasang, Organist and Choir Director 
Vicar Kerri True, Interning Pastor, 941-301-0691                        Mr. Sergei Glushonkov, Saturday Worship Music Leader                                    
Ms. Sondra Lee, Communications, 941-243-7846                                           Ms. Barbara Robitaille, Parish Administrator 

 

 

 

 

Email: TrinityLutheranSecretary@gmail.com               Website: TLCBradenton.com               Facebook: @TLCbradenton 

Phone:  941.747.3081        Fax:  941.747.3082 

Trinity Weekly In-Person Worship Times 
 

Saturdays  5:30 pm   Celebration Worship 
 

Sundays 
8:30am   Outdoor  Worship 

9:15am   Contemporary Worship 
10:45am   Traditional  Worship  

 

All are welcome! 
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